Schreiber Council Report-

The regular monthly meeting of the Schreiber Council was held on September 13th in the Council Chambers. The meeting was called to order by Reeve Fischer with the following members of Council present: Councillors B. Phillips, L. Dunwoody, M. Cosgrove and E. Borutski. Staff present were: A.J. Gauthier, R. Godin, P. Doig, J.T. Whitton, K. Duguay and L. Davis.

A motion was made to accept the minutes of the August 9th council meeting. No business was arising from those minutes.

Reports of Committees:

Property: The new door and windows for the medical centre have been damaged in transit, and will be installed as soon as repair parts have been received.

Roads: Arrangements are to be made for winter sand, and to have the grader forwarded to Thunder Bay for a major overhaul. The Road Committee, recommends that paving be done on Alberta, Bayview, Winnipeg and Park Streets next year; possibly Peary, Ethel, and Langworthy. Culverts for Langworthy, Peary and Simond Street, should be con-

Building Committee: J.P. Noonan applied for a building permit which in turn is being withheld pending clarification of the type of building he will build on the basement.

sidered.

P. Doig requested consideration for lost time while attending the Building Officials Conference in Timmins and

council passed a resolution for Doig to be re-imbursed for the actual lost time.

Recreation: Council passed a resolution that the Schreiber Parks and Recreation Committee be authorized to proceed with renovations of the games room to create space which will be used by the Boxing Club and other groups. Recreation also asked the township to look into the possibility of sponsoring an event for Senior Citizens Week and it was decided that Councillor Cosgrove would investigate this further. Council resolved that an application will be made to the Province of Ontario for funds to held defray expenses of the proposed Bicentennial celebrations. It is understood that the funds obtained are to be used solely for that purpose.

Police: The Township of Schreiber will be purchasing a radar unit, (not to exceed the cost of \$3,100) to be used by the O.P.P. at the Schreiber Detachement.

It was noted by the By-Law Officer that he will be available to bring in medical records for Dr. Lau, but only if arrangements are made that the records are available for pick up on the regular blood/drug run to Terrace Bay with no special trips to be taken.

Cemetery: The committee will look into the possibility of having the cemetery fence painted.

Thunder Bay Municipal League Meeting: E. Borutski reported on the fall quarterly meeting which was held on Sept. 10th in Schreiber. He said that many com-

pliments were received on their recreation centre and also on the arrangements made.

L. Dunwoody reported on the Industrial Development Seminar which was held in Terrace Bay on Sept. 9th, and stated that the sessions were favourably received, especially the outlines presented by W. Brawshaw and the Ministry of Northern Affairs. In this connection it was noted, that October 6th was the first meeting of the Schreiber Industrial Development Committee.

Communications and Disposal of same: In a letter from G. Higham of the Ministry of the Environment, concerning the meeting scheduled for Thunder Bay on September 28th, he requested that the Township consider meeting with members of his staff prior to the meeting. The Clerk instructed to reply stating that unless an indication of the amount still due to the Ministry from the Township is forthcoming, Council sees no reason for such a meeting.

The Lake Superior Board of Education requested additional space for school bus leading zones. Council upon reviewing the request, stated that they were not in favour of providing more space as they consider that Winnipeg Street is too dangerous with it being adjacent to the Ontario Street intersection.

The Ministry of Environment requested for an indication from Council as to their disposition of the 50 buildings lots available for development. This matter

was tabled for further consideration.

A.J. Gauthier and L. Dunwoody attended the Planning Conference which was held on September 29th in Thunder Bay.

Robb Ogilvie requested information on the update of the analysis and synopsis of the Development Seminar and I. Dunwoody was to provide him with this via telephone.

A resolution was passed to update the promotional material for the February/84 issue of the Trade and Commerce magazine.

A letter was received from the Community Corrections Committee requesting assistance to sponsor a drug and alcohol awareness seminar in Schreiber. Council agreed to support this event, with a contribution of \$100.00.

Council indicated their support of a resolution from the Municipality of Sudbury concerning the time allowed under the new planning act legislation whereby notice must be given for zoning by-law amendment, etc.

Accounts for Payment: A motion was passed for the payment of the following accounts: General Accounts: \$44,095.07.

Water Works: \$15. 309.86, plus all cheques issued since the August 9th meeting.

Unfinished Business: A resolution was made to accept the Spadoni Brothers quote of \$34,293.50 for the purchase of a 1984 Diesel powered 5 ton truck.

A resolution was passed accepting the quote of Reed Stenhouse for the sum of \$17,920.00 for a comprehensive insurance plan to cover the needs of the munici-

By-Law #746, being a by-law to define and protect the Township of Schreiber water supply was given 1st, 2nd and 3rd reading.

By-Law #748 regarding the amendment of by-law #631 (zoning) in connection with the industrial zone north of Langworthy Street be given 1st, 2nd and 3rd reading.

A resolution was passed that the Reeve and Clerk be empowered to sign contracts with Lebrun Construction Ltd. and Rideau Valley Construction Ltd. for water works improvement which are to be completed in 1983-84.

It was resolved that Kevin Duguay be authorized to attend a Bicentennial Celebration Seminar in Thunder Bay with all expenses to paid from the Bicentennial celebrations account.

From Committee of the Whole: It was the recommendation of the Committee of the Whole that the Township hire Michele Godin as the full-time recreation secretary.

New Business: The Clerk was instructed to make inquiries of the Thunder Bay Housing Authority as to the possibility of conducting a need and demand survey for the Township of Schreiber concerning senior citizen apartment units.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:25 p.m.

THANK YOU

Special thanks to Dr. Wilkes and Nursing Staff of The McCausland Hospital, also Dr. Malloy and Nursing Staff of 5-West, Port Arthur General for all the great care. Thank you to all who phoned, sent flowers, cards and came to visit Darryl and I, while in the hospital.

Jane, Keith & Darryl Gorman



BIRTH ANNOUNCEMENT

MOQUIN: Rick and Marilyn are happy to announce the birth of their child, a boy,

AARON EWARD

on October 14, 1983 weighing 8 lbs., 5½ ozs. Proud Grandparents are Mr. & Mrs. Ed Nicol and Mrs. Alma MoQuin. Proud Great Grandparents are Mr. & Kindersley, Saskatchewan. Special

Mrs. Joe Tees of Terrace Bay and Mrs. Juliet Nicol of Schreiber. Proud Great Great Grandma is Mrs. E. Tees of thanks to Dr. Wilkes and the Nurses and Staff of The McCausland Hospital.

THANK YOU

would like to thank all the people

who attended my shower and gave

gifts. Special thanks to all who

would like to thank the boys from

Shift 4, especially Don, for the party

We would like to thank everyone

who attended our Stag and Doe.

Special thanks to Mrs. Laurie Glad

for all her help in planning and

organizing. This is one night we will

To all our friends a very special

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Mykietyn

Thank you

Thank you

Marina

helped in any way.

in my honour.

never forget.

thanks.

BIRTH **ANNOUNCEMENT**

GORMAN: Jane and Keith are pleased to announce the arrival of their son: **DARRYL DAVID ERIC**

on August 22, 1983.

Proud grandparents are Mrs. Mima Duggan of Schreiber and Mr. and Mrs. Leo Gorman of Terrace Bay.



There never can be enough words to express the gratitude and appreciation we feel. We couldn't begin to list your names here, but we thank each and everyone of you that came out to the social and gave in any way to the babies. A very special thank you to Dr. Wilkes tor getting us through it all with his care and concern, Dr. Hartog for bringing the girls into the world and Dr. De, Dr. DeSa and all the Nursery Nurses for their care of the girls and all the love they gave them in the General Hospital and also the Nurses and Staff of The McCausland Hospital for being so good to me while I was staying there.

And last but not least our families and friends for their support and for always being there when we needed them.



God Bless You All, Michael, Carol, Karli, Krystal & Kristine



Remembrance Day approaches -

"Distribution of the Poppy"

As the years since the First World War ended have multiplied, so has distribution of the poppy: from a few thousand in 1921, the first year they were distributed in Canada; to three million in 1938; 4.8 million in 1954; and more than 12

million today. Over the years, the poppy's function has also changed. During the 1930's their production employed many handicapped veterans when unemployment was high because of the Depression. Funds raised through their sale provided social assistance for

been home.

unemployed veterans and their families at a time when few government benefits were available.

In the 1980's disabled veterans and their dependants still make poppies, the funds raised supply a much broader range of community services: Meals-on-Wheels, daycare centres for seniors, transportation for veterans, Legion Service Bureaus and so on.

The funds are still vital. Although the Second World War ended almost 40 years ago, Canada still has more

THANK YOU

My sincere thanks to all my neigh-

bours, friends and relatives for all

their get well wishes, gifts,

flowers, phone alls and prayers

while I was in the Toronto

General Hospital. Also for the

visits, phone calls and other kind-

nesses shown to me while I've

than 700,000 veterans surviving from the 1.6 million who enlisted during the First and Second World War and the Korean conflict.

The average age of Second World War veterans is 64, and as they retire a wide range of services will be required. Poppy funds will help provide them.

The Royal Canadian Legion has been responsible for distributing poppies since 1926.

Pillow Check

Smoldering cigarette stubs have a habit of rolling behind sofa and chair pillows and cushions, hiding until everyone is asleep. Then they erupt into fastmoving flames that put life in danger. To break that bad habit, check upholstered furniture for still burning cigarette stubs before retiring, says the Ontario Safety League, especially if you have had

guests. THUNDER BIRD CRAFTS

Sincerely,

Eugene Gerow

ORIGINAL INDIAN HANDMADE

· GAUNTLETS · GUN CASES · BEADWORK · MUKLUKS • MOCCASINS • VESTS

C.O.D. CUSTOM ORDERS ACCEPTED

DIANE DAVIS OWNER MAIL ADDR. BOX 398 TERRACE Q POT 2WO

Call ..